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WOW! 
 

What else can I say?  You guys/gals never cease to amaze me when you put 
your minds together to do something.  That was the greatest Workshop that I 
have ever attended and not just because our Shag Club did it.  We did not 
have one complaint and the emails and phone conversations from other clubs 
as well as our own, were so complimentary.  Denise has a scrapbook of these 
emails and you will want to read them, it will give you “goose bumps”.  You 
ALL deserve a pat on the back. Thanks to Mary, Brenda and all of their team 
members for putting in the overtime, loss of sleep and the deep devotion and 
get it done, attitude – you all were amazing!  Thanks to all of you, including 
the volunteers, sponsors and supporters.  This would not have been such a 
success if it weren’t for each and every one of you. 
 

And of course, it seems when we finish one big event; we just seem to move 
right on to the next.  As you know the Winston-Shag Club Pool Party and 
Area Shag Club party is August 19th.  Rooms are $40.00 and the cost of the 
Area Party and Pool Party is just $15.00 or just $5.00 for the Area Party.  
This Club has supported us over the years and we hope you all can go to 
return the favor.  It is truly a great party. 
 

The BSC Membership Appreciation Pool Party is August 26th at the Ramada.  
As always, this is a fun party for all of it’s members and I know YOU will 
want to be there.  Afterwards, we will have a DJ in Master’s at 9:00pm, so 
make your plans.  It will be a fun day.  See the Flyer in this newsletter. 
 

OK, now you have had your fun, it’s time to get busy.  The Special Olympics 
Golf Tournament is here.  Chuck and Clint (and you too Denise) need teams, 
volunteers and your support to make this event another great event.  So, start 
making your plans now. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

I stated in the July meeting that I have asked the 2006 Officers to head up the 
2007 Meals On Wheels in February.  Al and Cookie have done a great job 
for  
so many years and there is just no way we can thank them enough for all they 
have done.  I’m sure they will continue to support Meals On Wheels and the 
Burlington Shag Club as they always have.  Thanks you two for all your 
efforts and hard work in the past and we appreciate everything you have 
done. 
 

The Hall of Fame Form is in the Newsletter and Website.  All of you know 
how important this is.  If you have someone in mind, take the time to 
complete the Form and mail it in or give it to the HOF Chairperson, Judy 
Satterfield. 
 

SOS is right around the corner, so start preparing.  A lot of great things will 
be happening – Fun Sunday, Fun Monday, Tea Party and oh! By the way—
Fun Monday tickets are for sale.  We need you to help with this or Mary will 
get mad and not help you when you have a problem with your computer (ha, 
ha).  Thanks again for all you do, the lights are still on at the BSC and we 
want you to come in and join the fun, friendship and great music.  Be a part 
of it, the rewards are great. 
 

Shaggin’, because we love to! 
Ronnie Gregory 
windmill@triad.rr.com    
 
Please remember that any time that you have issues concerning your 
club, your club officers are always available to listen. 
 

President: Ronnie Gregory 585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolfe 222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 584-3451 
Treasurer: Mary Gregory 585-1118 

Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 227-8029 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 584-1118 

 
 
 

 



Minutes of May Business Meeting – July 21, 2006 
Submitted by Evelyn Turner 

Attendees:  
Mary Ann Lynch, Jimmy Lynch, Fran Bonkowski, Louise Flanigan, Kim Caldwell 
Rhonda Webster, June Massey, Randy Graham, Judy Smith, Michele Thomas 
Steve Pettigrew, Clint Sharpe, Tracy Keel, Bobbie McLamb, Mary Gregory 
Debbie Wolfe, Rick Wolfe, Sheila Walker, Hugh Walker, Ronnie Gregory 
Martha Shoffner, Ron Jefferies, Jerry Dillard, Ron Wilkerson, Evelyn Turner 
Pam Hord, Butch Dowd, Betty Honeycutt, Carol Pettigrew, Stephanie West, Jim 
West, Polly Tuttle, David Tuttle 
 

1.  Ronnie opened the meeting at 8:09 p.m. and recognized new member, Jerry 
Dillard, from Hillsborough.  Ronnie asked us to remember our sick or ailing 
members.   
2.  Secretary's report - there are currently 208 members.  The minutes from the June 
meeting were printed in the July newsletter.  There were no changes so the minutes 
will stand as printed. 
3.  Treasurer's report - Mary Gregory reported there is currently $17,586.17 in the 
treasury.  She explained income and expenses and passed out sheets for all members 
who were present.   
4.  By-Laws Meeting - After polling members present for convenient dates, Sheila 
Walker announced the by-laws meeting will be August 10th, a Thursday night, at the 
Ramada Inn at 7:00 p.m.   She asked that members please take an interest in the 
governing of the club and attend this meeting.  
5.  Meals-On-Wheels - Ronnie announced that Al Fogleman has stepped aside as 
chairman of this event.  Ronnie will set up a special meeting with officers and Anne 
Baker for initial discussion.  He noted that the benefit has slipped some over the last 
few years and we need to bring the enthusiasm back into this event.  He also said we 
would need all members to volunteer to help put on another successful benefit.  
6.  ACSC Summer Workshop - Mary thanked everyone who helped with all the work 
and said she was so proud of everyone who participated to put on this special event.  
Over 100 of our own members paid to attend.  She heard so many compliments from 
guests, especially on how many of our members were working so hard to insure that 
our guests had such a fun weekend.  There were 525 people registered.  The financial 
figures were an income of $36,488, expenses of $24,437, leaving a profit of $12,051.   
Rick Wolfe commented that none of this would have been a success if it had not been 
for Mary and her chair-people and 1-1/2 years of time-consuming work.  Ronnie said 
he was so proud of the club and thanked those who worked so hard.  
7.  Membership Appreciation Pool Party - August 26th at the Ramada Inn.  There will 
be a lot of surprises and loads of fun.  There will be a DJ in Master's that night to 
keep the party going inside.  There will be more info to come in the newsletter. 
8.  Winston Salem Area Shag Club Party - August 19th.  Pool party and dancing that 
night. Location and more info will be in the newsletter.   
9.  SOS Fun Monday - Joan Kimbro will be in charge of the booth again this year.  
Please contact her to volunteer some of your time to help.  Ronnie asked for an 
allocation of $1,000 for Fun Monday items for the booth and a vote passed.  Some 
items from the summer workshop will also be given for booth sales.   
10.  Fun Monday Raffle Tickets - Mary has packets of 10 tickets for members to sell.  
If you sell 20 tickets, you will get a free ticket.  We need to sell at least 100 for there 
to be no charge for our booth.   
 
   

NC Shag Tag  
 
You can go to the NC Shag Tag web site 
www.ncshag@yahoo.com to get information and to download 
an application to order your tag.    

 

          
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as 
soon as possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the 
editor of the newsletter for printing.   
 

If you would like to advertise with us, there is space 
available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the 
club officers and we will be happy to set up whichever 
type of advertising you prefer. 

Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
President: Ronnie Gregory 336-585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolff 336-222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 336-584-3451 
Treasurer & Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 

  



2006 ACSC/SOS Summer Workshop Hosted by the Burlington Shag 
Club 

 

First of all, I would like to thank the following people:  Brenda Smith, Ronnie 
Gregory, Carol Oliver, Kim Caldwell, Kent Bradsher, Butch Dowd, Rick & 
Donna Campbell, Chuck & Denise Upchurch, Baxter Sellars, Steve McHone, 
Rick & Debbie Wolfe, Stephen Stearns, Hugh & Sheila Walker and Carol & 
Steve Pettigrew.  All of these people came to meetings, planned and worked on 
stuff for the workshop for the past year and a half.  This was only the beginning, 
however.  Then each of the above started getting their committees/volunteers 
formed.  It was absolutely amazing, the amount of people that volunteered to 
work at this event and pay their money just like everyone else did.  And I might 
add that everyone worked hard, hard, hard!  I just want to personally say 
“Thanks” to each and every one of you.  I cannot say how touched I was that so 
many Burlington Shag club members worked and/or supported this event (100+).  
Also, “thanks” to everyone who came and supported this event.  We had so many 
people from other clubs that came and supported us too.  And of course the 
ACSC/SOS board members all were so friendly and fun.  Without each of you, it 
would not have been the success it was. 
 
Secondly and last, WOW! WOW! WOW!  This was the greatest event I have 
ever been to.  There were NO complaints but there WERE lots and lots of 
compliments!  Just look at the scrapbook that Denise put together and you will 
see all the compliments.  There were so many good things about this event:  the 
Band, all 5 DJs, and the Dance Instructors were all great.  The Social Hours by 
our sister clubs Winston Salem, Steppin’ Out, and Danville were all great.  The 
BSC Social hours were out of this world.  The decorations and pool party were 
great.  Our midnight snacks, shuttles, 50/50 and Raffles were all awesome.  And 
of course the shirt sales, shuttles and 2300 photographs were too good to be true.  
The door registration and dinner went so smooth.  All the great signs and of 
course the setup and cleanup of everything was “Top Notch”.  Also, thanks to 
Ramada staff for being so helpful.   
 
I am proud to be a member of the Burlington Shag Club. 
 
A friend always, 
 
Mary Gregory 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          

11.  SOS Free Pour - our club free pour will be on the first Saturday, September 16th, 
at the O.D. Arcade from 3:00 - 5:00 p.m.  Remember, this is for members of the 
Burlington Shag Club only.   
12.  DJ schedule during SOS - no DJ is scheduled for the first Friday night, 
September 15th, because so many of our members will be at the beach.  Because a lot 
of members will be returning home, Ronnie asked if the members thought there 
would be enough people at Master's to constitute having a DJ for Friday, the 22nd.  A 
vote was taken and there will be a DJ scheduled for that night.  
13.  NC Shag Tag - They are still available.  Go onto the Shag dance website to see 
information or see Mary for forms.  
14.  Hall Of Fame forms will be in the next newsletter.  Please consider whom you 
might want to nominate, fill out the forms entirely, and give to Judy Satterfield who is 
chairing this committee.   
15.  Special Olympics Golf Tournament - Clint announced that the meeting scheduled 
for July 19th fell through and a new meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 26th at 
Bogey's at 6:30-7:00 p.m.  He has sponsors letters and flyers.  Amanda Powell, 
Special Olympics coordinator, has already mailed some sponsor letters.  Clint 
reminded us that we need lots of sponsors and gifts and would like to have 32 teams 
and need lots of club members to volunteer.  The tournament is September 9th.  More 
details will be in the newsletter.  
16.  Mary noted that The Carefree Times had an article about the SOS spring parade 
and the accomplishments of the Burlington Shag Club.  Some members had not 
received the Carefree Times yet, so Mary read the article to the members present. 
17.  Dr. Phil Sawyer Scholarship Foundation - This foundation was established by the 
ACSC/SOS to honor Dr. Sawyer and to provide a scholarship to dance students at the 
University of South Carolina.  The shag has now been added to the curriculum at the 
university.  Ronnie asked if our club wanted to participate in this foundation drive.  A 
motion was made to donate $1,000, seconded, and the vote passed.  This amount will 
be presented at the ACSC meeting at Fall Migration.  
18.  Newsletter - Sheila said deadline for information is July 25th and said if you have 
articles, to please contact her.  Ronnie thanked Sheila for her work this year as 
newsletter editor.  
19.  Ronnie thanked everyone again for all the support throughout the year.  He 
stated that he wants the club to continue to grow and have a great membership.  

20. The 50/50 drawing at the meeting was won by Evelyn Turner - $47.00.  
21.  The next business meeting is August 18th.  The September meeting is a week 
earlier, on September 8th, due to SOS.   
22.  With no further business to discuss, Ronnie closed the meeting at 8:55 p.m.  

 
                         
 
 

July 21, 2006 Treasury Report 

Balance on 6/16/2006 = $17,175.11

+ Total Deposits Made: $24,520.17

- Total Expenses $24,109.11

= Balance on 7/21/2006 $17,586.17



   

 
   August   September 

  08/01 Matt Layman  09/02  Colon Bradsher  
  08/02 Roy Glasgow  09/06  Mike Wilson 
  08/03 Kathy Shotwell  09/13  Vanessa May 
  08/05 Lesia Baker  09/13  Denise Upchurch 
  08/06 Jim Rishel  09/13  Jane Williamson 
  08/07 Martha Hooper  09/14  Cary Metts 
  08/09 Edith Loy  09/15  Ronnie Gregory 
  08/14 Ed Willis   09/15  Kay Jones 
  08/15 Betty Heavner  09/18  Ron Fogleman 
  08/15 Lynda Justice  09/19  Betty Hall 
  08/16 Stephen Sterns  09/19  Larry Wilson 
  08/16 Richard Winningham 09/19  Patti Smith 
  08/18 Bobbie Pate  09/19  Candy Brooks 
  08/19 Gail Jordan  09/22  Violet Cole 
  08/19 Trish Maness  09/24  Shine Oliver 
  08/21 Buddy Whaley  09/25  Rommie Tyndall 
  08/22 Ellen Dodson  09/26  Dianne Fogleman 

 08/24 Billie McFayden  09/28  Stephanie West 
 08/28 Will Bowman 
 08/29 Becky McKee 
 08/31 Susan Dail 
 08/31 Bonnie Parker 

                                         
 
Libbi Oakes, Jerry Dillard, Dick Holopainen, Jim & Shirley Rishel, Frank & 
Gail Transeau, and Margaret Holland   
 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the 
Association.  We hope that you will join in and become a very 
active in your new club and get to know all of you new family. 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to 
the best Shag Club around. 
 

       

           
 
 
August 4, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is David "Loose Shoes" Tuttle 
August 11, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Chuck Clodfelter 
August 18, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in 
the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM DJ is Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress         
August 19, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Membership Appreciation Pool Party" Tenative date 
More details to follow.   DJ is TBA    
August 25, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Bobby Snyder "The Southern Gentleman"   
September 1, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Rockin' Ron Russ 
September 8, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in 
the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Gerry "Strawhat" Holland 
September 9, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club's 11th Annual Benefit Golf Tournament For Alamance 
County Special Olympics at Shamrock Golf Course. Here for the Flyer and 
Registration....   
September 15, 2006 
SOS Fall Migration   NO DJ  
September 16, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club Tea Party at SOS Fall Migration at the Arcade in N. 
Myrtle Beach, SC -- Time - 3:00pm to 5:00pm......BSC Members Only.........    
September 15 - 24, 2006 
SOS Fall Migration at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    
September 22, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Hugh "The Dancin' Man" Walker  
September 29, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Zane Gibbs 
                                                                                   



 

  

       Sunshine News! 
• Gerry Holland has been in the hospital.. 
• Lynn Blythe was in a car accident. 
• Lynda Justice has been in the hospital. 
• Tammy Allen is still sick. 
• Dave Robinson is still sick. 
• Don McKinney has been in the hospital. 
• Donnie McKinney’s brother had a heart attack. 
• Sherry Tyndall’s father passed away.  
• Donna Campbell has been sick. 
• Judy Smith’s sister and niece have been sick. 
• Trish Maness’s sister has been sick. 
• June Massey’s father has been sick. 
• Congratulations to Larry & Myra Wilson on their marriage. 

 

Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing 
you guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your 
friends. 
 

For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any 
reason, please contact Carol Pettigrew-committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web 
master.   
 

To reach Carol Pettigrew--- 
Phone…….449-6903  
E-mail… carol.pettigrew@alamance.cc.nc.us 
Address: Carol Pettigrew 
Administrative Assistant 
Alamance Community College 
Graham, NC 27253 
Office phone: 336-506-4149 
Fax Number: 336-506-4342  
 

Carol has asked that if you know of anyone who needs to be placed on the sunshine 
list, to please let her know.  Do not assume that someone you told in the club will 
forward the information to her.  All ways to get in touch with Carol Pettigrew is listed 
above.  You may always go to the web site and click on her email address and type in 
your addition.  If we all work together, no one should be left out or forgotten. 

 

To Reach Mary Gregory… 
Go to the web site and you may email her of call her at 336-538-1118.  She will also 
need the same information you give to Carol so she can update the website.  Again, 
do not assume that the information will be passed on.  We all need to do our part.
  

            
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Make Plans NOW! 
Just around the corner is SOS Fall 

Migration 
In North Myrtle Beach 

September 15 – 24, 2006 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                   Where:   The Arcade 
 

                                    When:   Saturday, September 16, 2006 
 

     Time:    3:00pm to 5:00pm 
 

Burlington Shag Club Members Only 
 
 

Winston Salem Shag Club Area Party 
and Pool Party 

 

Saturday, August 19th 
 

Pool Party is from 11am – 1:00am 
 

Meet the area shag clubs that night from 8-
1 in the ballroom. 

Holiday Inn  (336-765-6670) 
2008 South Hawthorne Road 

Winston Salem, NC 27103  
 Directions: From Greensboro I-40 west to Hanes 

Mall Exit  
turn right go 1/2 mile to Silas Creek Parkway 

turn left. 



Eno Beach Shag Club 
Presents 

15th Non-Pro Shag Contest 
Durham, NC 

August 18-19, 2006 
The Tavern 

5504 Chapel Hill Blvd. 
(New Hope commons Shopping 

Center), 
Exit 270 off I-40, Durham, NC 

 

Special Note from the Prez: 
As I have stated in previous 
meetings, there will be time set 
aside at the August Business 
Meeting to discuss any issues that 
you may have about the upcoming 
Meals on Wheels event.  All 
interested parties, please plan to 
attend. 
 
Ronnie 
 
 
Please remember to attend the 
special meeting for reviewing the 
club’s By-Laws.  The meeting will 
be held Thursday August 10th at 
7:00PM at Ramada Inn.  Please 
remember to bring you copy of the 
By-laws draft with you, there will be 
no extra copies.  Please make every 
effort to attend this meeting to have 
your voice heard. 
 
Thank you, 
Sheila Walker,  
By-Laws Committee Chair 

Presents Their Annual 
Sandra May Memorial 
Scholarship Fundraiser 

August 26, 2006 
At the Scoreboard in Pittsboro, NC 

8:00 ‘til 12:00 
DJ – Jerry Burrage 

Raffle: Last Ticket Out wins $1,000. 
Tickets $10.00 each and only 300 sold. 
Heavy Hors d’oeuvres – Silent Auction 

Cash Bar and Much More 
Cynthia Strickland 919-776-2516 or 919-542-4756 

cstrick@chatham.k12.nc.us



Fall Cyclone 16 
Hosted by Twister’s Shag Club 

On November 3-5, 2006 
Go to  www.goshagging.com 

for Flyer and information 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ronnie & Mary I Was Told From Mike Rink That I Was 
Playing At The Spanish Galleon Thursday Sept 21st In 
Non Smoking Room Upstairs 
9 To Close And Sat Sept 23rd Downstairs He Didn't 
Know The Time And He Also Said I Might Get Another 
Or few Play Times It Just Depended On Other DJ's! I 
Hope Some Of The Club Will Come And Party With 
Me. Thanks For Everything. 
 
Roy Shagdaddy Childress 

 
 
This is not only for the men in our club, but also for the women 
who love the men in our club and all of those men in our lives. 
There will be a Prostate Screening Fair held at the Alamance 
Cancer Center Thursday, September 28th from 6:00-9:00 pm.  
PSA blood test will be drawn as well local Urologist on hand for 
the rest of the exam.  This fair is FREE.  If you go to your 
physician for the same exam and lab work it would cost you 
approximately $250.00.  The PSA test covers most of that charge 
due to most insurance not covering the cost of PSA tests and 
you pay out of pocket.  When prostate cancer is left untreated, it 
goes directly to the bone and the outcome is very poor, recovery 
is impossible.  Please guys, go have this done so we ladies have 
you around a long time to come.  We need you in our lives as 
well as on the dance floor.  Ladies do your part by encouraging 
all the guys to attend, it is just as important as your 
mammograms and pap smears.  If you need any further 
information, you may contact the Cancer Center at 538-7725 and 
ask for either Rita Agnew or Sheila Walker.  Hope to hear from all 
you guys. 

 
 

Shaggin’ at the Creek 
August 12, 2006 – 8:00pm – until 

Admission $5.00 Per Person 
DJ’s Gene Briles and Butch Mattox 

 
½ & ½ 

Sponsored by the Piedmont Shag Association 
 

Beverage Basket Faffle 
Sponsored By the Salisbury Shag Club 

The Burlington Shag Club 
 
Thank you all so much 
for your thoughts and 
concern.  I really 
appreciate all the cards 
and phone calls.  They 
are making my recovery 
somewhat less stressful. 
 
Thank you again! 
 
 Sincerely, 

Lynda Justice



 



 
 

 



 


